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Tynewater Primary School        a thinking-caring learning community      Information for Parents 3/12/2015

Dear Parents and Carers,
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:
	For:

	Booking Form for Tickets for Performances of our P1 to P3 Nativity on Wednesday 16 December with priority to families with pupils in P1, P2 or P3.

To be returned by Friday 11 December.
	Nursery to P7

	A Travel to School Survey for Parents / Carers to help form our School Travel Plan for 2016.
To be returned by Friday 11 December.
	Nursery to P7


Staffing

Congratulations to Mrs Jo Clarke (this year teaching P1) who is expecting a baby around 11 April.  Mrs Clarke is hoping to work until 24 March.

Mrs Tracey McCabe (Principal Teacher) is planning to return from maternity leave on Wednesday 2 March.

Diary Changes
Due to an oversight relating to our P4 swimming schedule, P3 and P4 pupils’ Christmas Party will now be held on the morning of Tuesday 15 December from 8.45 to 12.00, rather than in the afternoon.  Children can come to school in their party clothes and should bring their school uniform to change into afterwards.  
We also confirm the following Nursery to P7 Assemblies: 

· Friday   4 December, 9.15 to 10.00 am, will be led by P6 
· Friday 11 December, 9.15 to 10.00 am, will be led by P4

All Parents from Nursery to P7 are welcome to attend any Assembly each Friday from 9.15 to 10.00 am throughout the school year – not only an assembly led by their child’s class.

Information has been updated on the diary on our school website.

We look forward to our School Christmas Fair on Saturday 5 December from 10.00 am to 1.00 pm and hope that you will be able to take part.

Can all Parent / Carers please complete an anonymous, short, 5-minutes survey on a smartphone, tablet or computer by the evening of Wednesday 9 December 2015? 

On Tuesday 5 January 2016, from 1.30 to 3.30 pm, at Moorfoot PS, Tynewater staff are training with Moorfoot staff (as for all Midlothian school staff between now and June 2016). We are preparing for the Children and Young People (Scotland) Act 2014 placing parts of the Getting It Right For Every Child (GIRFEC) approach on a statutory footing from August 2016. 
 

If you are unable to gain access to the survey at home, please come to our School Office and we will make a school computer available to you.
Please use the link:    https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/girfecparents 

It would be really helpful if Tynewater staff could use your anonymous feedback at the training session on Tuesday 5 January, but we do need you to complete the survey by the evening of Wednesday 10 February.  – Thank you.
‘Weather Watch’

December, January and February tend to have lower temperatures, therefore could you please ensure that your child comes to school dressed for cold, wintry weather? Normally children will play outside at break times and lunch times unless weather conditions are severe. A warm jacket, gloves or mitts are essential.  Wellington boots, an extra pair of socks and trousers / over-trousers can be very useful.  Please label your child’s name on every item.
Learning outdoors in ‘fair weather’ – even if cold, is part of any school’s 3 to 18 Curriculum for Excellence and is encouraged by the Scottish Government; Education Scotland, and the Care Inspectorate.  What is most important is that the children love learning through play outside.

In adverse weather conditions all Midlothian schools will do everything possible to remain open.  Please visit the Midlothian Council website (www.midlothian.gov.uk  School closures) as early in the morning as possible and listen to Radio Forth for up-to-date information.  Please do not telephone the school.  The most up-to-date information will be on the Midlothian Council website from very early in the morning.
If Midlothian Council decides to close a school due to adverse weather conditions during the school day, Mrs Munro (Administrative Assistant) will text parents and carers.  School staff will look after children until parents, carers or emergency contacts have collected them.  It is vital that you keep our Office Staff informed of any changes in your contact details.
In the event of our school being closed, teachers have placed Home Learning Activities for respective classes on our school website (http://tynewater.mgfl.net/).

Safe and Considerate Driving and Parking
Accidents and injuries are caused; they don’t just happen

Could you please ensure that you park your car safely and considerately? Please note that the school entrance and car park are continually recorded on video cameras.

Also despite the 20 miles per hour speed-bumps along Crichton Road, drivers are going much faster than this and / or not patiently giving way to oncoming traffic.

At the lay-by nearest the playground gate, please give priority to the mini-buses that transport a significant number of children to and from our school.

Please do not block parked cars and leave your car – members of staff may need to leave school promptly at 3.30 pm for an appointment in another school / elsewhere.  
Please ensure that the disabled spaces are available for those who need to use them.  Tynewater Community Council has received complaints that cars without disabled badges are being parked in these spaces to the disadvantage of those who are disabled and their carers.  
Also there remains a tendency for some children to run out of the school playground and go straight across the road / car park to parents waiting in cars, just as other parents are speeding off. – An accident waiting to happen!

Dog fouling in our community and near to our school
Tynewater Community Council have received complaints about dog fouling in our community and near our school where lots of parents and children walk.
1st Midlothian Swimming Gala on Tuesday 1 December

Well done to the 16 P5 to P7 pupils who represented Tynewater Primary School along with pupils from King’s Park PS and Hawthornden PS at Dalkeith Campus:
P5 pupils:  Pernille Buxton, Layla Crombie-Surgeon, Carla McClair, Matthew Doolan, Diya Rajive, Leigha Donnelly and Annelise Hoy

P6 pupils:  Josh Lothian, Craig Bertram, Sophie Binns, Leona Freeman and Luke Phillips

P7 pupils:  Verity Kinch, Eilidh Morton, Luis Davidson and Olav Buxton.
As always, please speak to me if you have any questions, suggestions, feedback or simply need to talk through something.  I am only too happy to meet you about any matter relating to your child(-ren) and our school.

With best wishes,

Yours faithfully,
Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher 
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